
From: kendalls@olypen.com <kendalls@olypen.com>  
Sent: Sunday, August 3, 2025 2:00 PM 
To: Abbett, Marian L. (ECY) <MABB461@ECY.WA.GOV> 
Subject: Rayonier mill site cleanup 

 

Re: necessary cleanup of the former Rayonier mill site in Port Angeles harbor. 

The state Department of Ecology needs to be sure Option 5 is implemented — and 
enforced. The result will be a cleaner harbor — great for the marine life, tourism and 
possible development. Also, much volunteer work has brought Ennis Creek back to life; 
now the mill site needs to be restored so the creek's estuary is clean as well. 

It is telling that no representatives from Rayonier were present at any hearings or public 
discussions and presentations. The state Department of Ecology must press for Option 5 
because Rayonier continues to show no interest in being responsible stewards of the 
abandoned mill site from which it profited from for many years. 

Strive for Option 5. 

John Kendall 
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